@ FAIRMOUNT COVID-19 PREVENTION
! AND PROTECTION UPDATE

May 29, 2020

Dedicated to Faith, Family & Community

We are thankful to announce that Fairmount, at this time, continues to be without any acquired
COVID-19 positive cases among our residents or team members. Fairmount has continued to re-
ceive admissions from area hospitals and a local personal care home which could not safely treat
their COVID-19 positive residents. We had one more resident discharge from our Dogwood treat-
ment wing this week who recuperated successfully from Coronavirus.

Thank you for honoring the guidance by the state restricting nonessential travel within Lancaster
County. For the health and safety of our residents, we continue to remain closed to visitors. We
appreciate your continued patience and cooperation.

The number of cases continues to accumulate in Lancaster County, so please use caution in your
travels and interactions with others. Practice regular hand washing, wear your mask, keep safe dis-
tances to others and avoid large gatherings, especially indoors.

We continue to research and plan for how Fairmount will safely and slowly open up over the next
many months and how the reopening of certain businesses and nonessential activities in Lancaster
County will affect the wellbeing of our residents and team members, which is paramount to us.
Retirement communities and nursing homes will be among the last to open up completely due to
the susceptibility and vulnerability of our residents.

OTHER ACTIONS THIS WEEK:

e We are exploring creative ways to reintroduce outdoor Residential Living activities led by Fair-
mount staff for residents to safely engage in exercising and socialization.

e To meet our residents’ spiritual needs, Fairmount is conducting hallway devotionals where
residents in Health Care and Personal Care can participate in Bible studies safely from their
doorways.

e A donation of washable white cotton masks was received and may be available for residents in
the near future.

e The Task Force is exploring safe ways for our residents and their family members to visit. How-
ever, our campuses remain restricted from unauthorized visitors. We are NOT open for visitors
at this time, INCLUDING window visits.

WE WILL GET THROUGH THIS TOGETHER!
FAITH OVER FEAR!
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